Chairman’s report 2018

 For the first time in several years CCA have had the benefit of a full committee, albeit with Paul Douglass undertaking the dual roles of webmaster and grader. I’d like to thank all my fellow officers for their contributions over the last year and I have enjoyed working with them all.

 The role of treasurer was the most significant post that was unoccupied until this year so I’d especially like to thank Julian for stepping in and putting the accounts back on track along with the assistance of Philip and Mike Evans.

 I’m pleased to say that my first year as chairman has been relatively calm, in comparison to recent times. I have heard one or two rumblings from various clubs that there was dissatisfaction with the organisation of the league this season. The Exec’s hands were tied unfortunately by recently introduced rules and I hope that this meeting can come up with a better system for the 2018/19 season.

 One thing that I’ve found quite heartening this season is the increasing involvement of our clubs and individuals with the youth. I believe that this is very important for the future of the game and I have witnessed first hand the enthusiasm of the youngsters at the CSC library sessions. The future of CCA looks bright!


